Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. How many families have been identified as a ‘troubled family’ as defined by the Troubled Families Programme more than once in the past three years. This might result in that family re-entering the Troubled Families Programme.
We have defined this as the number of families that we have previously claimed payment by result (PBR) for and that have subsequently come back for allocation. We have 76 families on our database that have come back for allocation/re-allocation after having had a previous PBR claim. There may be many reasons for this, for example it may have been decided to carry on/finish off work with the family regardless of the PBR claim as it is recognised that families may still need additional support on their journey back to self-reliance. 

2. Of those families who have been identified more than once, how many were re-identified as a result of the expansion of the identification criteria in the Expanded Troubled Families Programme (i.e. they would not have been eligible to be identified again under the old criteria).
None. A family worked with during phase 1 cannot be counted as ‘worked with’ during phase 2, even if triggering for different reasons. The emphasis during phase 1 and indeed during phase 2 is on addressing the whole families’ needs and not providing a sticking plaster to the presenting issues. Therefore, issues that now constitute ‘eligibility’ under the expanded programme should/would have been worked during phase 1 anyway and therefore, these families cannot be counted under phase 2 started work with figures. We may decide to carry on/finish off work where issues have re-appeared, however, these families will not count within our ‘started work with’ numbers and no PBR claims will be made for these families.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

